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Date: June 14, 2021 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Via: Michael Sauerwein, City Manager 

From: Ryan Osada, Public Works Director  

     Subject: Public Works Monthly Report 
 

 
 

1. MEDINA PARK PLAYGROUND PROJECT OPEN HOUSE – The City and Park Board hosted an Open 
House for the 2021 Medina Park Playground Improvements on May 13th.  A power point 
presentation was used to show the who, what and why of the project.  Park Board members 
attended and explained the history and background of the project for the audience.  There were 
numerous questions asked and answered with the consensus being favorable for the project. The 
playground design will bring needed improvements to create an inclusive area for the community 
to enjoy. 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
2. 2021 PRIVATE STORM INSPECTION PROGRAM – Last year the Private Storm Inspection 
program received nearly 50% compliance.  This year the city’s goal is to reach 80% compliance from 
those who have private storm facilities.  The first round of letters was sent last month to 95 
homeowners with a deadline of August 15th.  The drier weather is preferred for inspections due to 
access when most systems are empty or dry.   

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
  
 
3. 84th AVE NE AC WATERMAIN PROJECT – The City of Bellevue watermain project began on May 
24th.  As mentioned before, this project will replace a deteriorated watermain along 84th Ave NE 
from NE 12th ST to Overlake Drive W.  There will be significant traffic impacts around the 
construction zone until August 6th which is posted on the city’s website.  Medina and Bellevue will 
work closely with the contractor to ensure this project stays on schedule.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
4. MAINTENANCE UPDATES – With the state lifting COVID restrictions, the Public Works 
Department was able to find two new seasonal maintenance workers for the summer.  Please stop 
by and say hi to both Jack and Griffen, who are local residents.  The department was also able to 
hire a new Maintenance Worker to replace Ken, who retired earlier this year.   The crew has been 
busy getting the parks ready for the warmer weather and all the visitors who enjoy Medina’s open 
spaces. 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 

 



 
 
 
5. PROJECT UPDATES – 
 
 
2015 Medina Park Stormwater Pond Imp. – Bravo Environmental has proposed vactoring to dredge 
the ponds.  However, we are currently researching a method that will lessen the impact to the pond 
wildlife. In addition, recent estimates for material disposal are around $900,000.00.  
 
 
2017 Medina Beach Park Tree Replanting – Phase III tree planting. 
 
 
TIB 84th Ave NE Overlay – NE 12th St to Overlake Drive – The overlay is scheduled for late 
August.  Bellevue’s AC Watermain project is expected complete by the first week in August. 
 
 
2021 Overlay Program 77th Ave NE / NE 22nd St – Advertise for bids this month. 
 
 
Medina Park Playground Improvements – Presenting to city council for approval June 14th.  
 
 
Post Office Floor Replacement – In review. 
 
 
Citywide Stormwater System Mapping & Evaluation – G&O is working on cleaning and scoping 
the 22 remaining outfalls. 
 
 
2021 Hazardous Tree Removal – In review. 
 
 
NE 12th Street Sidewalk Improvements – Researching feasibility of undergrounding the utilities. 
 
 
Fairweather Tennis Court Resurfacing – Completed early. 


